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OVERALL VIEW OF THE

NENAGH SILENT FILM FESTIVAL
It is the intention of the Committee to host the inaugural Nenagh Silent Film Festival from Thursday February 14th to Sunday February 17th 2013. This unique silent film festival will be held to celebrate the memory of Rex Ingram and to showcase to the public the potential and art-form of modern silent film. On a marketing perspective, we are also hosting the Nenagh Silent Film Festival around the date of Valentine’s Day as an angle of promoting the love of silent film. So … ‘This Valentine’s Weekend – Love the Nenagh Silent Film Festival’
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The idea of creating a Silent Film Festival for Nenagh town was originally the brain-child of local Nenagh-man Kevin McGee. The Trinity College academic, short film director and television and theatre script-writer approached his relation Michael ‘Charlie’ McGee with the suggestion during July 2011. Together, they conducted a thorough research into the possibilities there are to bringing this dream to life and they quickly came to the conclusion that Hollywood really can make your dreams come true. Ever since the interest and potential for a sustainable festival for Nenagh town has gathered tremendous momentum, whereby the community, local, regional and national politicians and local business leaders, plus the arts have shown their support.

Since December 2011 there has been a committee created for this project and they cover several roles, including a chairman, vice-chair, treasurer, marketing, PR consultant, press secretary, tourism, arts officer and more. As this is a volunteer body for the local community these will be unpaid positions.
Chairman: 


Michael ‘Charlie’ McGee

Vice-Chairman:

Father Anthony McMahon
Secretary:

`
Margaret McGee

Treasurer: 


Ciaran Morris

Director of Programming:
Kevin McGee

PRO/Tourism:

Mayor Lalor McGee (Nenagh Town Council)
Media:



Marie Nagle

Marketing:


Declan McGee

Security/Safety:

Liam Gleeson

Logistics:


Daniel Gleeson
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Since we have gone public with the idea of bringing a silent film festival to Nenagh town, we have received plenty of support from several prominent individuals. Very recently we have acquired our first main sponsor, whereby the Nenagh Abbey Court Hotel are helping this project hugely on a promotional and a financial level. From a political perspective, we are supported by Alan Kelly TD, the Nenagh Town Council and it’s councillors, while we also have gained support from the North Tipperary Arts Office, the Nenagh Arts Centre, the Nenagh Ormond Cineplex, the Fair City actors: Tony Tormey (Paul Brennan), Enda Oates (Pete Fergurson) and Eimear Morrissey (Emily Mahon), and also, we have received a message of support from Lois Hawes-Laurel (daughter of Stan Laurel). We are included on the Fáilte Ireland Database and we also have a profile on Discover Ireland and The gathering, while we are also, currently, in discussions with the LEADER programme.
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Overview Research:

With the strength of local economies in mind, a unique festival can be a very important attraction for sourcing tourism to any community. Across the country there are a wide range of festivals which are an integral part of the Irish tourism sector. Some of the areas covered by Irish festivals are in traditional Irish culture, music, theatre and film, other sections of the arts, cuisine, horse-racing, comedy festivals and much more. 
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The significance of how much a professionally run festival can raise the profile of an area is apparent when comparing the amount of festivals that might be provided by certain counties and also the level of overseas visitors with revenue spent within those same counties. Uniqueness and a local selling point can be important factors when marketing your festival as was highlighted by Jimmy Dennihan T.D. when launching the inaugural Charlie Chaplin Festival in August 2011. In his opening speech the politician mentioned how the local committee [rightfully] jumped on the link Waterville has with the late Charlie Chaplin, or how the connection to Ryan’s Daughter is celebrated in West Kerry, and then there’s The Quiet Man’s connection to Cong which is celebrated annually, while the Father Ted sit-com has its own festival in Galway. The common denominator here is obviously the ‘Big Screen’ and it should be noted that Nenagh town can also follow the same path for a festival with regards the very famous silent-movie director Rex Ingram who lived for a time within the town as a young man.

During April 2012, the Nenagh Silent Film Festival Committee hosted a special screening of the highly acclaimed multi-award winning The Artist in the Nenagh Ormond Cineplex. The event itself was a massive success as a fund-raiser and for profiling what type of festival we intend to bring to Nenagh town during February 2013. For this special screening, we organised a wine & cheese reception in a nearby popular establishment, before the premiere screening. This was followed by music and spot prizes and we urged patrons to adhere to a black and white dress code. We also provided the Fair City actor Tony Tormey (Paul Brennan) who attended and did an introduction to the film, whilst we arranged for a limousine and a red carpet to create a Hollywood feel and add to the sense of the occasion. The entire night was a sell-out just over a week after the 220 tickets went on sale, and on the back of this special screening, the Tipp FM Arts Show did a productive 15 minute insert on the Nenagh Silent Film Festival initiative. Overall the special screening of The Artist showcased the type of events we will be bringing to Nenagh town during February 2013 and the response on a PR, as well as a financial level, was hugely encouraging to the Nenagh Silent Film Festival Committee. The overall media coverage included the Nenagh Guardian, the Tipperary Star, The Tipperary Tatler, The Laois Tatler, the Offaly Tatler and Tipp FM, plus there was a strong response on our Facebook profile of images which were taken on a hugely successful night.

Chairman: Michael ‘Charlie’ McGee. Michael graduated in 2010 with a class one honours degree in Media Production Management from Ballyfermot College, which was accredited by Dublin City University, whilst he returns to academia to study Creative Multi-media Programming in September 2012. He has previously gained experience as a radio producer/presenter/script-writer and has several half-hour history-based radio documentaries to his name, whilst he was also involved in a weekly radio politics production as a co-presenter/producer; Michael has recently worked as Second Assistant to the Director on a number of short films, while he has gained experience as an extra on several television productions. Furthermore Michael is a published novelist and short story writer.

Vice-Chairman: Father Anthony McMahon. Father Anthony is a prominent member of St. Mary’s of the Rosary Catholic Church, Nenagh. Father Anthony is well known in the community as a hard worker and a very popular musician.

Secretary: Margaret McGee. Margaret is a hard worker within the community, whereby she is involved with different community-based groups. She is a member of the Nenagh Choral’s Society, while she is also a well-known member of the community who is involved with several charities.

Treasurer: Ciaran Morris. Ciaran is a local bar manager and is also involved in local sporting organisations, most notable the local Nenagh Éire Óg GAA, whereby he has a hands-on involvement with the junior set-up and is also a Treasurer. Ciaran is a previous press officer for the North Tipperary Branch of Sinn Féin and has also studied journalism.

Director of Programming: Kevin McGee. Kevin has written extensively for stage, starting in 1989 with Sons and Others in the Dublin Theatre Festival. He has had almost twenty productions staged including a cycle of one-act plays in the 1995 Dublin Fringe and two plays in the London New Play Festival. "As Married As We Get" and "It was 2pm in the Morning" were both in Dublin Fringe 2001, followed closely by "Funeral Tango" in the Crypt Arts Centre. Furthermore, Kevin has written extensively for radio and is a regular writer for RTÉ, plus he has experience as a short film director (Irish Theatre Institute, 2011) – one of his most recent productions, The Stewards of the House has been short-listed to the last ten for the Irish Film-base Short-Film Award 2012; he is currently studying his PhD in Trinity College, where he has also been a lecturer in the 2011/12 semester.

Public Relations Officer: Cllr. Lalor McGee. Lalor is a member of the Labour Party and is a Nenagh town councillor, and also the current Nenagh town Mayor. He is involved in several community-based initiatives, including ‘Nenagh Tidy Towns’ and ‘Friends of Nenagh Hospital’. Lalor is a very well-known community activist who is also an employee of the Nenagh Hospital.

Media Officer: Marie Nagle. Marie is a well-known community activist. She is very well respected and a hard worker. Marie is a hugely successful business-woman with her own café that is a very popular destination to lovers of good cuisine.

Marketing Manager: Declan McGee. Declan is the previous owner of a public house that is based in Borrisoleigh. He has also managed several bars in Manhattan, New York, while he has also been employed by several different businesses in Nenagh town.

Security/Safety Officer: Liam Gleeson. Liam runs the Nenagh office of Lodge Service Security Company and is also the Chairman of the local ‘Friends of Nenagh Hospital’ organisation. Furthermore, Liam is involved as Treasurer of North Tipperary Labour and he is also involved in other localised community-based initiatives.

Logistics Officer: Daniel Gleeson. Daniel is a student who is involved with several youth orientated community-based activities. He has gained previous experience as a security officer for Lodge Service.

There are also several other supporters of the Nenagh Silent Film Festival who have been hugely helpful to the initiative behind the scenes. They are James Connolly McGee, who has taken on the role of the Charlie Chaplin character during promotional opportunities, and also, James has taken on a role which is necessary in gathering character costumes. Damien Kennedy has recently come on-board as Research Officer, whereby he is conducting research regarding several areas of interest surrounding the Nenagh Silent Film Festival. The most focussed area of research will be surrounding Rex Ingram. Additional research material has also been accumulated by local historian Donal Murphy, who is also a strong supporter of the Nenagh Silent Film Festival. Another supporter of the Nenagh Silent Film Festival who has been influential behind the scenes is Lisa Walsh McGee, who has helped the Nenagh Silent Film Festival with the initiative’s Twitter account. P. J. Daly has also been helpful with providing the Nenagh Silent Film Festival Committee with Vintage vehicles, and has helped out during promotional activities.
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Crowds gather outside Nenagh Ormond Cineplex





L-R: Fair City actor Tony Tormey, Mary Murray, NSFF Chairman: Michael ‘Charlie’ McGee;





James Connolly McGee





The Artist crowd relax into their seats!





Happy Faces at The Artist





Alan Kelly TD, NSFF DOP: Kevin McGee, Cllr. Lalor McGee (Mayor of Nenagh)





L-R: Liam Gleeson (NSFF Security/Safety, Ollie Hardy), P.J. Daly (Model T Driver), Michael ‘Charlie’ McGee (NSFF Chairman), James Connolly McGee (Charlie Chaplin), Milo McGee (The Kid), Kevin McGee (NSFF Director of Programming), Margaret McGee (NSFF Secretary), Daniel Gleeson (NSFF Logistics, Stan Laurel). 








